THE FOLLOWING ARE ORIGINALLY SCHEDULED MASS TIMES AND INTENTIONS

Fr Bosco is celebrating daily Mass

privately. Please be assured that the scheduled Mass intention is being prayed for and honored.

Our Mass is live-streamed daily on YouTube at 9:00am. Please click on the link on our website as we celebrate Mass together.

SATURDAY, JUNE 20, 2020

9:00 am In Loving Memory of Lilia Rodriguez

By Olivia Gomez

Souls of Norma and Bruce Smith 4:30 pm

By Her Daughters and His Sisters, Susan Plunkett and Laurie Smith

SUNDAY, JUNE 21, 2020

8:30 am For All Parishioners

10:00 am In Loving Memory of Fidel Gomez

By Olivia Gomez

50th Wedding Anniversary of Al and Polly Metcalfe

Soul of Father Jeffrey King

By Rita King and Jean-Marc Danis

11:30 am Soul of Oliver Carlson

By His Grandparents, Rita and Marcel Savard

MONDAY, JUNE 22, 2020

9:00 am **Unannounced Intention**

TUESDAY, JUNE 23, 2020

9:00 am **Unannounced Intention**

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 24, 2020

Soul of Josephine Driscoll 9:00 am By Her Niece, Mary Holder

THURSDAY, JUNE 25, 2020

9:00 am **Unannounced Intention**

FRIDAY, JUNE 26, 2020

Soul of Fr. Jeffrey King 9:00 am By Marion and Joe Byrne

SATURDAY, JUNE 27, 2020

Forgotten Souls in Purgatory and All Souls 9:00 am

Living & Deceased

By OLF Catholic Women's League

In Loving Memory of Troy Brazeau 4:30 pm

By His Family and Friends

SUNDAY, JUNE 28, 2020

For all Parishioners 8:30 am 10:00 am Soul of Fr. Jeffrey King

By OLF Knights of Columbus Council 9742

Souls in Purgatory 11:30 am

> Peace, Harmony, Happiness and Forgiveness For Siva Kam, Siva Sankar and Muthu Kumar

Intentions of the TAC Team

Intentions of the ION Organization

MASS INTENTIONS: If you would like to schedule an intention please mail your request with your offering, or drop it in the Rectory mail slot (front door opposite Funeral Home). Requests can also be made by phone or e-mail. Payment can be made by credit card or cheque. The suggested donation for an announced Mass intention is \$15. If you have already booked an intention but have not yet made your offering please make arrangements to do so before the scheduled date so that you can be sure the intention will be prayed for.

All meetings and events in the parish are cancelled until further notice. The Parish Office is closed until further notice but messages will be checked daily.

Fr. Bosco celebrates Mass daily at 9am. Click on the red button on our website to join in as we worship together.

If you have any office-related needs you may contact the Office at 613-722-7661x2 or info@fatimaparish.ca. Our mailing address is: 153 Woodroffe Avenue, Ottawa, ON K2A 3T8. Visit our website www.fatimaparish.ca.

For any pastoral needs, please feel free to contact Fr. Bosco Wong at pastor@fatimaparish.ca or 613-722-7661x3

The Archbishop requests continuing prayers for those who have been afflicted by the virus, their families, and caregivers as well as those who are fearful at this critical time. "We need also to keep in our prayers the medical professionals - the doctors, nurses, public health and civil authorities striving to assist those who are ill and to contain the outbreak."

Catholics are encouraged to participate in the holy sacrifice of the Mass via Mass shown on television or the internet. We are invited to continue to pray at home with our families and join with the virtual Mass by making an act of spiritual communion. (see details posted on our website)

Here are a few options for daily Mass on TV: Vision TV – Sunday 8am, Monday-Friday 8am and noon, Saturday 8am and 9:30am. Salt+Light - Sunday - 11am and 10:30pm, Monday-Saturday 6:30am, 11am, 3pm, 10:30pm, yesTV - Sunday - 10:30am, Monday-Saturday 1pm.

There are many resources available on the Diocesan website. Visit www.catholicottawa.ca/pastoral-resources-for-the-pandemic

SENIORS: The Council on Aging of Ottawa gathers information of interest to seniors. Updates are available www.coaottawa.ca/impact-updates.



Deacon Cuddihy, Sofie, Frank, Shelly Firth, James Marquardt, Edith Wright, Theresa Veaudry-Abbott, Toni Kramar, Peter, Catherine & Steve Offierski, Michael Anderson, Sandra & Ken

Kraglund, Bill & Carol Fitzpatrick, Catherine Levasseur, Etta McKeown, Redge Doyle, Cynthia Hyduk, Maria Henriksen, Bridget Cyr, John, Brian, Paul McDonell, Marion Rodrigues, Sue Smith, Theresa Ziebell, Sr. Essie Kofie, Elizabeth Muldoon, Marian Teevens, Claudette McSorley, Remedios Balgos, Claude, Liam McGee, Patricia & Victor Tolgyesy, Damian, Brian, Richard Weber, Vincent Quinn, Rowena Cruzado, Mike, Mary, Peter McAllister, Gerry Comba, Alex Mask, Duane Clark, John Dawes, Kristina Robinson, Charlie Laderoute, Danilo Gomez, Flavio & Amelia Gomez, Rosalina Flores, Joan Comba, Chris Jarrett, Rick Allan, Russ Grant, Jacob Dawes, Mike & Jacquie McMullen, Jo Ann, Renata, Mary Carmody, Stan, Emilie Kamo, Tammy Bushnik, Bill Dexter.

Please note that at the end of each month this list will be deleted. If you would like to re-list a name, please contact the office at 613-722-7661 or info@fatimaparish.ca

YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT IS APPRECIATED. Did you know our parish depends exclusively on the on-going generosity of donations to maintain our operations? As we do our part to help prevent the spreading of COVID19, please consider how you can continue your financial support. Donations by credit card can be made by phone or e-mail, cheques can be mailed to the parish. Monthly donation by credit card or through your bank is also an option - donation forms may be found on our website at www.fatimaparish.ca. Your continued prayerful and financial support is much appreciated – thank you!



JOYFUL NEWS - WEEKEND MASSES TO RESUME JULY 4!

Thank you for your patience as we prepare to resume in-person Masses! With a limit of 30% capacity we will be able to accommodate 100 people per Mass. Our plan is to resume with the 4:30pm Mass on Saturday, July 4. Sunday morning Mass times will be 8:30am, 10am and 11:30am. Beginning on Canada Day, July 1st we will celebrate weekday Masses at 9am

Monday-Friday. For the month of July there will be no Mass on Wednesday at 4:30pm or on Saturday at 9am.

We encourage everyone to adhere to the Ottawa Public Health guidelines which advise that if you are 65 and older, have a chronic condition or have a compromised immune system you should limit time outside the home as you may be at higher risk of developing complications. Please remember that **Sunday obligation is suspended** until further notice so it is not mandatory that you return to Mass at this time. Please stay safe. You might prefer attending a weekday Mass where it is less crowded.

Things will be different. You will notice many changes when you return. **We want to keep each other safe.** Here are some of the changes you can expect:

- You will be asked to <u>please stay home</u> if you exhibit any of the symptoms of flu or COVID19 including fever, sore throat, coughing, sneezing.
- You must wear a mask or face covering when you attend and you are asked to please bring your own sanitizer as well, if possible. Other-wise sanitizer will be available at the entrance & exit doors.

We are still finalizing some details. We do not want to turn anyone away but we are limited in how many people may attend – please be patient as we move forward. For a more detailed description of what to expect please visit our website and see the upcoming Update for Parishioners June 19, 2020.

Welcome back! We know these are a lot of changes to process. Don't worry – we will have volunteers to guide you along the way. We have missed you and are looking forward to being able to worship together in person. With your help we can do so safely.

Our Lady of Fatima Parish, dedicated to the Mother of God, seeks to fulfill the call of Jesus to "come follow me," to be true worshippers of the Father through the power of the Holy spirit, and to love one another as Christ has loved us.



WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS

Our warmest regards to all who worship with us today. Whether you are long-time parishioners or newly arrived to our community, you can register your family information here.

NAME:	
ADDRESS: P. CODE:	
TEL #:	
E-MAIL:	
INTERESTED MINISTRY:	

1) Reflection on the 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time: Recent turmoil in different parts of the world caused by dictatorship, racism or



COVID19 pandemic show the resilience of the human spirit. Many kind people acted to combat injustices, poverty and exercise empathy for those who are downtrodden during the pandemic. Believers are challenged to rely on our trust in God as impetus to give us courage and hope: ruthless power can destroy the body but not the soul!

2) Our province announced on June 8th that the lockdown will be alleviated further for most of the areas including Ottawa. The Province is allowing places of worship to open at 30% capacity as long as best practices are followed. The Archdiocese gave us a document last Thursday, June 11th highlighting what each parish must have in place before opening.

We need many volunteers to exercise their discipleship during this critical time to assist us so that we can provide for the safety and security of our parishioners. If you can help please contact me at pastor@fatimaparish.ca or 613-722-7661x3.

For this reason we will open slowly, beginning with the 9am Mass on Wednesday, July 1st – Canada Day! Please remember that we are limited to 100 people.

Meanwhile, it would be wise to have available personal masks to protect yourselves and others, and to have available sanitizers. Thank you for your patience - I continue to pray for all of you at prayers and Mass daily!

- 3) For the month of July we shall not have servers, nor choir/music during Mass. Should the situation improve we shall carefully open up gradually to ensure there is no second wave of infection.
- 4) We continue to live-stream Masses, both on weekdays and weekends. Those who have computer, cell phone or other electronic devices can benefit from it. They will take place every day at 9 am. Please connect via the parish website at www.fatimaparish.ca. We can also connect electronically through Parish Bulletin & Weekly emails which you can check out on the parish website. After July 1st the livestream will be Mon-Fri 9am, Sat 4:30pm, Sun 8:30am.
- 5) Parents of young people who were confirmed in February can pick up the certificate by sending me an email at pastor@fatimaparish.ca or calling at 613-722-7661x3. You can meet me at the shrine or outside the rectory door at a specified time. Looking forward to meeting with you!
- 6) A good number of parishioners have sent your donation in the mail or dropped it in the rectory mail box. Thanks for your ongoing support of the church!

HAPPY FATHER'S DAY